CITY OF SHORELINE

 COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS ACTION MINUTES 

November 4, 2009 
Shoreline Historical Museum 
7:00p.m.

COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT:

Ballinger – Londa Jacquest

Briarcrest – Arthur Peach, Bettelinn Brown
Echo Lake – Marcie Riedinger, Diane Hettrick, Linda Cranfill
Highland Terrace – Bob Barta
Hillwood – Lee Michaelis, Ann Erickson

Innis Arden – Judy Allen, Rick Leary
Meridian Park – Gretchen Atkinson

North City – Nan Skinner, Melanie Matway
Richmond Beach –Jack Malek
Richmond Highlands – Lisa Surowiec

Ridgecrest – Dick Nicholson, 
Westminster – Emily Nutsch

VISITORS PRESENT: Stefanie Gendreau, Ridgecrest neighborhood.
CITY STAFF PRESENT: Debbie Tarry, Director of Finance; 

Rob Beem, Community Services Division Manager; Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator
I. Call to Order and Roll Call
Chair Lee Michaelis called the meeting to order.  Roll was called.
DECISION: The November 4 agenda was approved.  
DECISION: The October 7 minutes were approved.
II.
Public Comment  
There was no public comment.
III.
Shoreline’s 2010 Budget and Long term Financial Picture



PRESENTATION - Debbie Tarry, Director of Finance, discussed the highlights of the 2010 proposed budget and referred neighborhood representatives to the detailed report in the November 2009 Currents.  Ms. Tarry reported the $34 million operating budget is 3% lower than 2010. The overall budget of $84 million is 32% lower than 2009, primarily due to the completion of major capital projects.
Ms. Tarry also reported on the long term forecast of an increasing budget gap because revenues are not keeping up with inflation.  Ms. Tarry recapped the five recommendations from the Long Range Financial Citizen’s Advisory Committee: commit to efficiencies; if cuts are necessary preserve core services; adopt new revenue strategies ($20 vehicle license tab, levy lid lift 2010 or later); and expand communication about what services are provided.
IV.    
Neighborhood Coordinator Report

Neighborhood Coordinator Nora Smith asked for input and a vote on two options for the annual December training.  The majority voted for leadership development, focusing on goals of the groups and how to involve more people, presented by an independent trainer who does work for United Way of King County.
VII.
Neighborhood Reports









REPORTS - Neighborhood representatives reported on events in their neighborhoods.
ANNOUNCEMENTS – Diane Hettrick announced that she and two others are launching a Shoreline/Lake Forest Park online blog at www.shorelineareanews.com to fill the hole left by the Enterprise ceasing publication the end of October.

Lisa Surowiec announced that the public visioning process for using the Sunset Elementary School site will launch in January, with Pomegranate Foundation facilitating the public process.  For dates and information see www.friendsofsunsetpark.com.
VIII. New Business

BOARD REPORT – Chair Michaelis reported the Board is still gathering information about the Right-of-Way process so if you have suggestions about how to improve permitting for neighborhood events, please email Lee.
Chair Michaelis also asked for representatives to consider supporting Ballinger neighborhood movie night next year – and make it available to the whole community.

IX. Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00 pm.
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
2

